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Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE:

Welcome to our Spring Delegate Council Meeting!  Thank you all for joining us tonight, both in-person and on Zoom.  We have about 125 people with us tonight.  


Tonight’s meeting will focus on the new nominees for Board Members-at-Large and Girl Advisors to the Board.



Opening Ceremony



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE: 

We will begin tonight with a flag ceremony. 

Girls from xxxxxx–will serve as flag bearers and color guard, and WHO????  will be the callers.

Ladies?





The Pledge of Allegiance

I pledge allegiance

to the flag

of the United States of America
and to the republic,

for which it stands,

one nation, under God, indivisible,
with liberty and justice for all.



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
CALLER:


All attendees, please rise for the Flag Ceremony. 
 
Girl Scouts, attention.          (pause) 
 �Color Guard, attention.        (pause) � 
 
Color Guard, advance.           �(Wait until all girls are up front) 
 
Color Guard, present the colors.     pause) 
 

Please join me in The Pledge of Allegiance. 
 �I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America,  
and to the republic for which it stands,  
one nation under God, indivisible,  
with liberty and justice for all. 




Girl Scout Promise

On my honor, I will try:
To serve God and my country,
To help people at all times,
And to live by the Girl Scout Law.



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
CALLER

Please join me in reciting the Girl Scout Promise: 
 �On my honor, �I will try, �To serve God and my country, �To help people at all times, �And to live by the Girl Scout Law 




Girl Scout Law

T will do my best to be
honest and fair,
friendly and helpful,
considerate and caring,
courageous and strong, and
responsible for what I say and do,
and to
respect myself and others,
respect authority,
use resources wisely,
make the world a better place, and
be a sister to every Girl Scout.


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
CALLER :

Please join me in reciting the Girl Scout Law: 
 
I will do my best to be �    honest and fair, �    friendly and helpful, �    considerate and caring,  �    courageous and strong, and �    responsible for what I say and do,  �and to  �    respect myself and others,  �    respect authority, �    use resources wisely, �    make the world a better place, and  �    be a sister to every Girl Scout.  
 
Color Guard, post the colors.   <PAUSE>  
 
Color Guard, honor your colors.    <PAUSE> 
 
Color Guard, dismissed. 
 
[ Stay at podium until the Color Guard reaches the back of the room and then say: ]
 
Please be seated. 

[the caller returns to her seat]
 




Mission Moment

Ketorah B.
Girl Delegate



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE:

Thank you, girls, for our opening.

we will have a Mission Moment, presented by one of our Girl Delegates. 

Ketorah [keh-TORE-uh]  is a Girl Scout Senior from Philadelphia. She participated in the Troop PA and Women in STEM event in Harrisburg last November. She was supposed to share her experiences during our Winter Delegate Council Meeting but ran into technical issues… so I am so pleased that she is with us in-person tonight. 

Ketorah, please come up to the podium and tell us about your experiences.

​

​
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Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
KETORAH:

You might remember hearing about part of this day from my sister Girl Delegate back in January so I won’t repeat everything.. But I do want to share my story. 

First, we heard from Speaker Joanna McClinton from Philadelphia, who is the first female Speaker of the House. 

We also did a lot of other fun things that day, We also took a tour of the Capitol Building - -which is big and beautiful and really historical. ​

And, we also visited the State Archives, which had an historical exhibit on women in state politics and the Welcome Center, which had a lot of interactive exhibits​
​
​
[ PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD YOUR OWN THOUGHTS!   E.g., What was your favorite part of the morning? ]
 




Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
KETORAH: 

After lunch, we walked to the State Museum and got to explore that for an hour or so (there’s a picture of that on the next slide)​

 The most important part of the day for me was the Women in STEM event, which was hosted by the Governor’s Advisory Commission on Women.



Dr. Guion Bluford

D.



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
KETORAH: 

​
During this program, we each had the opportunity to speak with four different women who have STEM jobs in the state government. ​

The speakers included the Secretaries of the Departments of Health, Human Services, and Drugs & Alcohol Programs as well as women from the Departments of Agriculture, Corrections, Financial Management, Conservation & Natural Resources, and Digital Strategy. ​

It was really cool to hear about their various jobs as well as how they got there.​
​
[ PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD YOUR OWN THOUGHTS!   E.g., who was your favorite speaker & why?]



Thank you to all our girls

in GSEP governance!



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE:

Thank you for telling us about the day, Ketorah. 

We hope all who attended last November enjoyed themselves. 



Introductions

Nicole LeVine

Board of Directors and Girl Advisors

Board Development Committee
Girl Delegates

Service Unit Delegates and Alternates

2023 National Council Session Delegates and
Alternates

Interested Girl Scout members


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE:��​
Onward to the Business portion of the evening. ​
​
I know we have some new members of our Delegate body with us tonight, so please know we will be guiding you along and sharing Governance news and updates.  ​
​
In attendance tonight are members of the entire GSEP Delegate body. I would like to acknowledge each cohort. Please stand when I call your group name.   

[NAMES WILL APPEAR AS YOU READ THEM…..  PLEASE REACH EACH GROUP NAME AND PAUSE BETWEEN GROUPS]
​
Board Members and Girl Advisors to the Board​
Board Development Committee Members​
Girl Delegates​
Service Unit Delegates and Alternates​
​
Those cohorts are the people who make up GSEP’s Delegate Council. 
​
I also want to acknowledge is our 2023 National Council Session Delegates.
​
And, of course, we have a number of interested Girl Scout members with us as well.  ​
​
Thank you all again for attending.  It is wonderful that we could convene tonight in a hybrid environment to accommodate all our sisters from all over our 9-county footprint!​
 ​
​



National Governance Update
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Presentation Notes
NICOLE:

I want to spend just a few minutes sharing an update from the latest meeting of the National Board of Directors.  

That group meets 3-4 times a year at the Edith Macy Conference Center. The last time they met was in January. 






WNational Board mentbers Felecin Gibnore-Long
and Lorrane Hack lending the Macy Pmning
Ceremony for board nembers wud GSUSA
stgff whowere engnging af EMC for the first
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GSUSA Naftomal Prestdent Nooram Elum
comvenmig the fmuary 25 GSUSA Nafional
Bogrd mestng.

GSUSA CEQ Bommie Barczykow sk,
Nafiomal President Nooram Klum, Nafional

Board member fake Perlmum, and NBDC
member Vivian Blade engretig tn strafesic
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National Board members Lupe Canuargo. Befl
Bovis, Erikn Rofienberg. Trooper Sanders, Abrar
Omeish, wid April Sclmetder engnging during a
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Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE:

These photos and captions from their January meeting were posted on the National Council Session Delegate website. While we do not have specific action items from them at this time, I thought it might be interesting to share the topics they did discuss, some of which are parallel to what we – as GSEP’s Board – also discuss. 

First, at their January meeting, they talked about their Fiscal Year 2024 strategic priorities, including GSUSA’s work around DEI/RJ and gender. 

They are also beginning the Movement Strategy Development process, which means doing deep dives and extensive research into examining who we all serve…. what experiences Girl Scouting offers ….and our “value proposition…” which means what benefits we offer to girls, their families, and our communities…. And how we tell our story about that. Part of the research includes talking to other experts on youth in America today as well as hosting feedback and input webinars with key stakeholders, including NCS Delegates. 

GSUSA’s Board also heard from the “Movement Governance Advisory Team,” a group of volunteers from across the country focused on governance issues. They continue to work on mechanisms and methods to include more voices in governance, which we stated loud and clear we wanted at last year’s National Council Session. That team has also already begun planning for the 2026 NCS. 

Similar to us, the National Board heard from GSUSA’s CEO, Bonnie Barczykowski [ BAR-chi-cow-skee ] on timely topics such as membership and recruitment, fund development, and technology, as well as a financial update….   At our bi-monthly Board meetings here in GSEP, we also hear from our CEO on those same topics….. as they reflect the efforts of the staff and you – our volunteers – and the impact on our girls (including those in attendance tonight). 

And – as you may remember from our Winter Delegate Council meeting, which focused on the work of our Board Committees, GSUSA’s Board also hears committee reports. For example, at GSEP’s Board meeting in January, our Finance Committee presented the audited financial report for Fiscal Year 2023. Our Board has to review and approve that audit, which we did. GSUSA’s Board performed the same action for their audit at their January meeting. 

One of the major differences between the topics that our Board discusses and GSUSA’s… is the fact that they also have a global report. They recently heard an update on the work of WAGGGS – the World Association of Girl Guides and Girl Scouts – on how to build their organization into a stronger, more resilient group and how GSUSA’s partnership with WAGGGS can assist. A “Global Strategy Working Group” has just been created to define and integrate worldwide initiatives to support our Movement (which includes Girl Scouts Overseas).  GSEP obviously does not have a global strategy ourselves, but we do have members interested in this work. 

We will share more national governance news in the fall.   Thank you for listening. 


Board Development
Committee Report

Miriam Shou, BDC Board member



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE:

Now, we will get into the primary focus of tonight’s meeting. The Chair  of the Board Development Committee – or “BDC” -- could not be with us tonight, due to a work conflict, so I would now like to introduce a member of the BDC….. Miriam Shou. Miriam is also the chair of the Girl Governance Subcommittee of the BDC, so she will explain that group’s work a little later, 

Miriam – can you please share what the BDC has been working on for the past several months that brings us together tonight? 


MIRIAM: 

Thank you, Nicole.  As you probably know, the BDC is the group that is tasked with identifying, cultivating, and recruiting candidates for the Board and the BDC itself. We also have a Subcommittee which works on the application process and creation of the slates for Girl Advisors to the Board and for Girl Delegates. So, the BDC is responsible for four of the five groups which make up the Delegate Council… the fifth group being the Service Unit Delegates, who are elected at the local Service Unit level and who make up the majority of the Delegate Council members. 

You will hear a little later about the work done to create the Girl Advisor and Girl Delegate slates… but I would like to explain how the BDC goes about determining who to recruit to be on the Board. 

First, we look at the profiles and data we have about our current Board. We review such demographic facets as counties they live and work in; race and ethnicity; gender; age; and skills and professional backgrounds. We discuss what gaps we have or facets we want to increase or strengthen, especially in light of upcoming strategic initiatives. We also consider which Board members are coming to end of their third and final terms and how their rolling off the Board impacts the data points we have currently. 

Diversity in all its forms is important for a number of reasons. For example, funders pointedly ask us for the demographic profile of our Board members. We also want to make sure the Board represents our ENTIRE membership. Most importantly, we need diversity in perspectives and experiences, because that is a fundamental strength as we make collective strategic decisions about our Council. 

From that basis, we then create a plan about how to recruit the people we need and would like to join us. We consider which companies or universities or organizations might have people with certain skill sets we need; the nine of us on the BDC also discuss people within our own networks who would be a good fit for our Board and we also ask for input from others, including the Board. Additionally, we consider the list of non-board volunteers on our Committees. We meet and talk with a number of candidates. 

Our Committee is very dedicated to this strategic work. I know our Chair is proud of the slate of nominees we are presenting to you this year. So, let’s meet them!
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Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM: 

For the Delegate Council members in the audience, you have all received the Official Notice of the Annual Meeting, which included all four slates of the nominees, along with the names of the 30 Girl Delegate nominees as well as the bios and headshots of the nominees for the Board Development Committee, Board Members-at-Large, and Girl Advisors to the Board. 

For everyone else, we will be offering a quick preview of the candidates who the Delegate members will vote on at the Annual Meeting. 


Board
Development
Committee

Laura Azzalina

up for re-election to her third term
as a non-Board member


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM: 

First: 

The Board Development Committee, which has nine members, actually has only one person being voted on next month: Laura Azzalina [asz –uh-LINE-uh] , who is up for her third term. So, she will be re-elected for her final, two-year term. All eight other members of the BDC are in the middle of a term. 

Laura is the Executive Vice President and Director of Community Banking for Firstrust Bank, overseeing 18 community branches. She works out of the Conshohocken office but she lives in the Lehigh Valley. 

We appreciate her perspective on many of our communities. 



Board
Members-
at-Large

up for
re-election

Ellen Iobst

Jennifer
Dempsey
Fox

3rd term



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM: 

Moving on to the Board…. 

We have three Members-at-Large who have finished a term and are now up for re-election. 

Judy Freyer [FRAY –er]  is the Chair of our Investment/Pension Subcommittee and is a member of our Finance Committee. She is the Retired Chief Investment Officer of The Board of Pensions of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.). She lives in Montgomery County. 

Ellen Iobst [ YOH – bst] is the Chair of the Property Committee. Professionally, she is a is a retired Manufacturing-Supply Chain and Sustainability Executive, who worked for Farmer Brothers Coffee and Sunny Delight Beverages. She is also the former Board Chair of Girl Scouts of Western Ohio. She now lives in Lehigh County. 

Judy and Ellen are just completing their first terms on the Board. 

Our other veteran Board member up for re-election to her third term is Jen Fox. She is the CEO of her own consulting company. Jen is the former President of Bryn Mawr Trust Wealth Management. She lives in Delaware County. 



Board
Members-
at-Large

new nominees
for their first term

Stacy Broad Diana Cortes
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Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM: 

Here are our new Board nominees.  

You can see their names on the screen…. But instead of me introducing them, we are trying something new this year. 

They have each submitted a short video, introducing themselves to you personally. 

We are excited to have all of them join us in the GSEP sisterhood…. Including Harris ;-)

Two of these names and faces may look familiar to you (Harris and Stacy), since they are former Board members who have stayed on as active volunteers on our Board Committees. 

Without further adieu, we will now let our first nominee --  Crystal Ashby -- tell you about herself in her own words. 


Microsoft Teams

Girl Scouts - intro video (4/17 @ 9:30

am)

2024-04-17 13:42 UTC

Recorded by Organized by
Carla Hickey Carla Hickey

Crystal E. Ashby, Board Member-at-Large nominee


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
< Carla will play Crystal’s video >


MIRIAM: 

I think you will all agree that Crystal will be a fantastic addition to our Board! She brings such vast experience, a deep commitment to community, and a wide array of professional skills.

Even though she was a Campfire Girl as a child, we are excited to welcome her into Girl Scouting as an adult!  


Harris T. Bock, Board Member-at-Large nominee


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM: 

Our next nominee is Harris Bock.  Unfortunately, he was unable to provide us with a video, but I want you to all know a little bit about him. 

He is a  well-known attorney in Philadelphia, who previously was on our Board for six years. 

And he has remained a committed volunteer. 

After he rotated off the Board last year, he stayed on the HR and Finance Committees so we could continue to benefit from his expertise and dedication to our Mission.  We appreciate his interest in re-joining the Board this year. 


Stacy Broad, Board Member-at-Large nominee


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM: 

Stacy Broad was previously on GSEP’s Board at the very beginning of our Council, back in 2007, after having served on one legacy Council’s Board. 


< Carla will play Stacy’s video >


Stacy is a lifetime Girl Scout member, not only because she paid that membership fee ;-) but because she has never left us since she was a girl member. 

We are grateful to her for bringing her lifelong association and frontline knowledge of Girl Scouting back to the Board. 


clideo.com

Diana Cortes, Board Member-at-Large nominee


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM: 

Our fourth nominee is Diana Cortes, who I had the pleasure of talking with about joining our Board. 


< Carla will play Diana’s video >

 

I’m sure you will all agree we are lucky to have Diana’s passionate commitment to the city of Philadelphia on our Board. Her legal background, community contacts, and personal integrity will certainly benefit all the girls and adults in our Council. 
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Girl Governance Subcommlttee
Miriam Shou, Chair


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM: 

I hope you all enjoyed hearing directly from our nominees for Board Member-at-Large. 

Now that we’ve shared information about the adults on the slate, I will offer a short report on the work of this very important Subcommittee. 


In addition to myself, our Subcommittee also included board member Kathy Killian, Board Secretary and BDC member Joann Gonzalez-Generals and two other BDC members, Deb Walters and Michele Box. We started our work in October by updating this year’s application and communications plan. In December and January, we hosted three virtual help sessions to assist girls in completing the applications as well as explaining how telling their own story can be very powerful and impactful in other situations, like applying for college, scholarships or jobs. 

In mid-January, 74 girls submitted applications, and the five of us took two weeks to review and score all of them. While we were not consistent in our individual scores ( for example, one of us is a very tough judge, but another is very generous in her scores ;-)  )… we were consistent as a group in that the same girls received the highest scores from each of us. 

We met in early February for three hours to create a suggested slate of three Girl Advisor nominees and thirty Girl Delegate nominees. This is based not only on the averaged scores but also on demographics and personal life stories that the girls submitted. Plus, we consider whether a girl has applied in the past or has had previous governance experience…. Because we strongly believe that this is a leadership opportunity that should be extended to as many girls as possible, rather than a reward for other leadership successes. 

Right now, I’d like to share some of the demographic data points comparing the applicant pool with the nominees. 



Girl Advisors — demographic data comparison

(43 applicants; 3 nominees)

COUNTY (GIRL ADV APPLICANTS
: ) COUNTY (GIRL ADV NOMINEES)

Berks

5%
Philadelphia
Northampton 12%
0%

EGEGIER Berks. 33%

33%

Montgomery Chester
S 23%

Montgomery,
33%

Delaware
Lehigh g9
5%



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM:

As you can see, 43 of the 74 girls applied to be Girl Advisors. 

They live in seven of our nine counties (no one from Carbon or Northampton applied for this role). The final three nominees  chosen are from Philadelphia and Berks and Montgomery counties.


RACE/ETHNICITY (GIRL ADV APPLICANTS) RACE/ETHNICITY
g (GIRL ADV NOMINEES)

13%

Unknown
11%

Black/African
American Hispanic
14% 33%

Hispanic
4%

- . Native American
White/Caucasian 59
4]

57%

GRADE LEVEL (GIRL ADV APPLICANTS)  GRADE LEVELS (GIRL ADV NOMINEES)

8th grade
2%

12th grade
23% 9th grade
21%
11th grade
33%
12th grade
10th grade 67%

12%
11th grade
42%



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM:

The racial and ethnic data is shown on the top. I’m pleased to share that a Latina girl will be a Girl Advisor for the first time in over ten years.


Grade levels are shown at the bottom. The Subcommittee recommended two 12th graders and one 11th grader this year. 


Girl Delegates — demographic data comparison

(68 applicants; 30 nominees)

COUNTY (GIRL DELEGATE APPLICANTS)

Out of Council Berks
1% 3%

Bucks
7%

Philadelphia
12%

Northampton
2%

22%

Montgomery
29%

Delaware
6%

Chester

COUNTY (GIRL DELEGATE NOMINEES)

Berks
3%

Philadelphia
10%

Bucks
Northampton 149

3%

Montgomery
20%

Chester
23%

Lehigh

Delaware
20%


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM:

68 girls applied to be Girl Delegates. As a note of interest, not all the girls who applied to be Girl Delegates also applied to be Girl Advisors… and vice versa. 

With thirty girls to choose, the demographics of Girl Delegate nominees more closely reflect the applicant pool. We did not insist on exact match of percentages, but we did try to make sure that every county was represented in a similar way to their respective applicants. 


RACE/ETHNICITY
(GIRL DELEGATE APPLICANTS)

Unknown
10%

Asian American
15%

Black/African
American
13%

Hispanic

[-)
White/Caucasian el

68% Multi-Racial
1%

RACE/ETHNICITY
(GIRL DELEGATE NOMINEES)

Unknown

Asian American
19%

White/Caucasian
55%

Multi-Racial
3%

GRADE LEVEL
(GIRL DELEGATE APPLICANTS)

8th grade
1%

GRADE LEVEL
(GIRL DELEGATE NOMINEES)

9th grade
20%



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM:

Again, the racial and ethnic profiles are on the top of this slide. As you can see, 68% of the applicants were white, but only 55% of the nominees are white. We wanted to make sure that more girls of color were represented, since we want the Girl Delegates to reflect our girl membership. 

The bottom two pie charts are the grade levels. 

I am now going to ask that another member of the Girl Governance Subcommittee, Deb Walters, introduce our Girl Advisor nominees 

Deb?





Nominees for Girl Advisor to the Board

Marissa M.


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
DEB: 

Thank you, Miriam. 

As you saw earlier, we have three Girl Advisor nominees. Their names are on the screen, and they also submitted introductory videos so you can learn a little bit about them in their own words.  

[FYI – all 3 Girl Advisor nominees are attending in-person tonight….]


Lindy A., nominee for Girl Advisor to the Board

30


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
DEB: 

Our first nominee for Girl Advisor to the Board is a Girl Scout Senior from Montgomery County. 


< Carla will play Lindy’s video > 

Lindy obviously brings a positive attitude, love of Girl Scouting, and broad governance experience with her. Thank you, Lindy! 


Myah D., nominee

for Girl Advisor to the Board

31


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
DEB:

The second nominee for Girl Advisor is Myah. 

Myah is a rising 12th grader from Berks County. She currently is a Service Unit Delegate. 

< Carla will play Myah’s video > 

You can see that Myah also has a deep love and appreciation for what Girl Scouting has allowed her to experience. She also is a great role model for younger girls, especially as she works toward ensuring that they, too, have new opportunities to explore their world. 

Thank you, Myah!


Marisa M., nominee for Girl Advisor to the Board

32


Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
DEB:

Our final nominee for Girl Advisor is Marisa. 

Marisa is a current Girl Delegate from the city of Philadelphia. 

< Carla will play Marisa’s video > 

I think you’ll notice a common theme – Marisa joins her sister Girl Advisor nominees in her long-term commitment to our Movement. She has helped younger girls in their leadership journeys at both school and in Girl Scouting. Marisa, we also thank you for your current service as a Girl Delegate.
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Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
MIRIAM:


Does anyone have questions or comments for the BDC?


[allow folks time to speak up or type in the chat log….] 

Thank you all!

I’m now going to turn the meeting back over to our Board Chair. 

Nicole? 
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Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE:

Thank you, Miriam and Deb and all our nominees. 

We are going to do a short exercise tonight that reflects a few of the topics you heard about earlier in the evening. 

I mentioned during the National Governance Update that GSUSA and the national Board are working on a Movement-wide strategy development process and have started doing deep research into who we serve… experiences we offer… and our “value proposition.” 

Our Senior Management Team recently joined their peers at a Girl Scout Leadership Conference hosted by GSUSA, where they shared some preliminary data from that research. One of the takeaways that impressed our Team the most were all the incredible stories they heard.. about the impact of Girl Scouting on individual girls and adult volunteers. 

For example, earlier tonight you also listened to Ketorah’s experience as a Girl Delegate in Harrisburg.  

So, tonight’s Strategy Café topic is…. Stories.

In your breakout groups (at the tables or in Zoom rooms), we would like you to share any GOVERNANCE experience you have had that made an impact on you – something that resonates and has stayed with you over the weeks, months or years since then. Again, since this is a governance-focused meeting, we are asking you to think about and tell each other something about being a Delegate or something that happened while you have been involved in governance in any level or for any reason. 

We will only take about 10 minutes or so in our breakouts… so please put on your thinking caps about what story you want to tell someone. 

When we get back together, we’ll ask for just a few volunteers to share. 

Thank you. 


Large Group Report Out



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE: 


Thank you all for sharing with each other. 

I am hoping we can get one or two people to tell the rest of us their story.  Please raise your hand if you are in the room or type in the chat log if you are on Zoom if you are willing. 

Any volunteers?   

< allow people raise their hand or type >


Thank you all again. 







Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE:

Thank you all for sharing!

To all our Girl Delegates and Service Unit Delegates and Alternates… and everyone in our Zoom room – I hope you found this information educational and interesting. 

If you think of other questions or comments, please feel free to share them by emailing governance@gsep.org.  We will add that email address in the chat log for your reference. 

I have just a few final announcements and reminders before we close the meeting. 




Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE: 

There are still openings at our camps. We hope you will consider spending a part of your summer with us!
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It’s time to renew your membership for 2025. And there
are exclusive incentives for doing so early.

Girl Scouts who renew by May 15 will receive

an exclusive GSEP friendship bracelet and this There are incentives for
year's arly Renewal paich. Service Unit Managers, too!

00000e —t
@@@@®@ SOOOUT)E)s00000080 Service Units who renew 50% or more
° 0000 of their girls by 6/30 will receive the
0000000000¢05)H)(De DD 20000009 equivalent amount in cash.

Girl Scouts who renew between May 16 — June 30 will receive the patch only.



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE: 

Our Spring Renewal campaign started on April 1st. 

Please renew your membership for MY 25 now. Other than that personal incentives that are offered to girls, there are also benefits for the Service Units as well. 

And, from the Board and staff perspective, it is also incredibly helpful to the Council when we have as many people renewing as possible…. Because that helps with planning for the 2024-2025 Membership Year programs, camp planning, and creating the 2025 cookie program structure.


Reminder:

Annual Meeting

& After Party

May 4 @ Shelly Ridge



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE:

Finally, I know you are all well aware, but our 2023-2024 Governance Year is coming to an end on May 4, when we kickoff the 2024-2025 Governance Year at the Annual Meeting. 

I’m speaking directly to our Service Unit Delegates and Girl Delegates, who make up 85% of our Delegate Council. We need you to register, because our Bylaws require us to reach quorum before any official business can be conducted… which includes electing the nominees who you have heard about tonight. 

As of today, we have not yet reached the number of voting members to achieve quorum. 

Besides, you get a free lunch and you get to enjoy camp activities in the afternoon.   And, yes, the ice cream truck will be on-site!

The registration link can be found on the governance page of the website, under the Members tab. Thank you in advance for registering. 


Thank you!



Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
NICOLE:

If you have any other questions or comments, please raise your hand or  type them in the chat log if you are on Zoom. 

< allow time for people to ask their questions  >

Thank you again for joining us tonight. Enjoy the rest of your evening and see you in two weeks. 

Good night. Safe travels home. See you on May 4th. 
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